Rideau Lakes Union Library Board News

Our library Board had a busy meeting last month. To start out, Chairman Mrs. Haskins welcomed Rita Taylor and Ted Landon who were appointed by Newboro Council to join Mrs. June Boston as Trustees for the Village of Newboro.

INTERIOR COMPLETED AT UNION HEADQUATERS: Greg Cournyea reported that carpeting has been installed in the new Union Library Headquarters. The new Children's Room, which is also housed in the addition to Elgin Branch, is now in use. A movable shelving unit serves as the dividing wall -giving added shelving without taking up additional space.

To date, \$9,332.68 has been spent on the addition, leaving \$3,667.32 of the initial \$13,000 funding. As soon as weather permits, the outside work, bricking, parking area and grounds will be done.

THE OFFICIAL OPENING of the addition will be held Saturday, Apr, 29. In conjunction with the opening, a workshop for Librarians, Trustees and Councillors will be held. The workshop will introduce and promote the Union Library concept to small libraries throughout Leeds-Grenville.

The following were appointed to organize the Opening and workshop program: Mrs. Anna Charland, Mrs. Rita Taylor and Ms. June Greenhorn.Mr. Cournyea will assist as soon as his personal schedule permits. The Board plans to print pamphlets in time for the Opening giving the past and present statistics of Union Library. Mrs.Warren and Ms.Greenhorn are preparing a history of Rideau Lakes Union Library, to include up-to-date pictures of the six Branch Libraries.

REQUEST EQUAL SUPPORT FROM BASTARD AND SOUTH BURGESS

Mrs. Haskins informed the Board that since the inception of Union Library, the Townships of South Crosby, Rear of Leeds and Lansdowne and the Village of Newboro have based the mill rate for Library funding on Total Rateable Assessment but the Township of Bastard and South Burgess has based the rate on Residential Assessment.A motion was carried asking Bastard and Burgess Council for payment of the difference between these assessment rates, retroactive to January 1977.

BOARD DEFENDS UNION LIBRARY SYSTEM

The Board has decided to send a letter to Eastern Ontario Library System stating this Board's support of Union Library and Opposition to County Library APPLICATION TO YOUNG CANADA WORKS: Mrs. Pat Little, Co-ordinator, reported that an application for students to be hired for summer employment under the Young Canada Works Program has been submitted to Ottawa for consideration. NEW BOOKS are being processed upon arrival at headquarters for distribution throughout the Union. However, movement

of collections has been hampered by the move into the new Headquarters. Full service to Branch Libraries will resume soon.

NORTH LEEDS DIRECTORY, A Canada Works program, has gathered 120 pages of information. This publication will go to print in May. Any person or organization who has not been contacted by the Canada Works staff and who would like to be included in the Directory, should contact Mrs. Dorothy Davies at Library Headquarters in Elgin.

A GET WELL CARD has been sent on behalf of the Board to Mrs. Brys Scovil (Friends of Library, Portland Branch).

AROUND THE UNION.

Newboro-Several new members have joined and book circulation has greatly increas+ ed since January.

Lyndhurst-Book circulation and membership have remained constant.

Seeleys Bay-There's one new member here and book ciculation is steady. Mrs. Tina Angenent took over Library duties recently for vacationing Librarian, Mrs. Freda Moulton.

Portland-Ten new members joined last month and book circulation has increased. The recent Heritage Display was most successful.

Delta-Delta Town Fathers donated a copy of the History of Leeds and Grenville to this Branch, to be available soon. Elgin-Membership has increased, as has book circulation. The Children's Room is now open. Area schools and students are making good use of Union Library's Resource Centre and material.

NO-KNEAD WHOLE WHEAT BREAD

Some rainy afternoon you might want to try making your own bread. Don't get nervous'. This is a delicious no-fault, no-knead whole wheat bread anyone can make with little 'uss or bother. In fact, you could have a loaf made by dinnertime.

4 teaspoons dry yeast 2/3 cup lukewarm water 2 teaspoons honey 5 cups whole wheat flour ? tablespoons molasses 2/3 cup lukewarm water 12 teaspoons salt (optional) 1/3 cup wheat germ 11/3 cups lukewarm water 1/2 tablespoon butter tablespoon sesame seeds

Sprinkle yeast over 2/3 cup lukewarm water. Add two teaspoons honey. Leave to "work" while preparing the dough.

Warm whole wheat flour by placing it in a 250° over for about 20 minutes.

Combine molasses with 2/3 cup lukewarm water.

Combine yeast mixture with molasses mixture. Stir this into the warmed flour, then add the salt, wheat germ and 1 1/3 cups lukewarm water. Mix well, but don't knead. The dough will be sticky.

Butter 9 1/4" x 5 1/4" loaf pan, taking care to grease the corners of the pan well. Turn the dough into the pan. Smooth dough in pan with spatula which has been rinsed under cold water to prevent sticking. Sprinkle sesame seeds over top of loaf. Leave to rise to top of pan in a warm, draft-free place.

Bake at 4000 F. for 30 to 40 minutes or until crust is brown and sides of loaf are firm and crusty. Set pan on rack to cool for about 10 minutes, then remove loaf from pan and cool completely on rack before slicking.

CHAPMANS SNOWMOBILES

(Between Seeley's Bay & Elgin) 387-3601

WITH THE PURCHASE OF ANY NEW SIMPLICITY GARDEN TRACTOR BEFORE MAY 31, CHAPMANS WILL INCLUDE A POWER TILLER ATTACHMENT AT HALF PRICE OR A LAWNMOWER ATTACHMENT AT NO ADDITIONAL CHARGE 8,11,&16 HP MODELS IN STOCK

SEE CHAPMANS FOR ALL YOUR LAWN AND GARDEN NEEDS

- * MOWERS * TILLERS
- * RIDING TRACTORS
- * SPIN-TRIM WEED EATERS (GAS OR ELECTRIC)
- * USED LAWNMOWERS, TILLERS AND RIDING TRACTORS



